
Church Drove, Outwell, Wisbech, Cambs PE14 8RH Tel: 01945 772439 Email: office@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk  
Web: www.beaupreprimary.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs Michelle Munday  

Newsletter 19 9th February 2024 

Week 19 
Welcome to this week’s Newsletter. 

On Tuesday this week, we marked Safer Internet Day with a whole school assembly and         
individual class learning opportunities. Being safe online is something we all need to be aware of, 
not just about potential people who can get in contact with us, but also to be aware of SPAM and 
identify fraud. In an ever-changing world, the internet has so many amazing things to offer us, but 
as the world develops, we need to be far more aware of the dangers it can pose: from online  
bullying through social media and chat groups to online games with facilities to chat and other 
potential threats to our safety. Following our input at school, now may be a good time to follow up 
with discussions with your children and other members of the family, including older members of 
the family who may be vulnerable to fraud. There are many online resources to support children 
and families to understand and prevent some of these dangers. The NSPCC website is a good 
place to start if you would like some further information Keeping children safe online | NSPCC 

 
If you are concerned about your child and online safety, please talk to us. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend, 

Mrs Munday  

(Headteacher)  

13th February Pancake Day Lunch 

15th February TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

15th February Chinese New Year dessert 

15th February Purple Class swimming—week 4 of 5 

16th February School breaks up for half term 

26th February Pupils return to school 

27th February Tempest Photographs—Group Photographs 

29th February  Purple Class swimming—week 5 of 5 

7th March   Blue Class swimming—week 1 of 5 

7th March  World Book Day - Details to follow 

11th March  Yr6 Careers Event. Letter to follow 

22nd March  TL Productions - Last Order date for delivery to school on 28th March 

28th March  TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

28th March  School breaks up for Easter 

http://www.beaupreprimary.co.uk
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/


Children’s Mental Health Week 

Mrs Summers introduced Children’s Mental Health Week with a ‘Place to Be’ assembly; this 

year’s theme is ‘My Voice Matters’.  A wide range of activities took place across the school 

with children taking part in: creating a big class mirror, framed with inspirational quotes; 

work around thinking about what we can and can’t control; positive music and exploring 

positive messages in song lyrics; using the forest area; using literature to promote being 

kind to each other, positive mental well-being and links to reading for pleasure, as well as 

art-related well-being activities.  The children also had an opportunity to make friendship 

bracelets and they had a think about what makes us special.  

 

The Mental Health Support Team, who support our school, came in to work with some of 

our children to lead additional art activities associated with positive emotions.  

Please find attached information with regard to support that the MHST provide for children 

with regard to parent-led work around anxiety and behaviour.  Should anyone like further 

information in this regard, please speak to Mrs Summers. 

 

Please see the following links for support with well-being.  
  
Useful websites 
 
https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 
 
https://www.cpft.nhs.uk/childrens-young-peoples-and-families-services-/   
 
https://www.keep-your-head.com  
 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent 
  
https://www.annafreud.org/resources/family-wellbeing  
  
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/what-we-do/children-young-people-health-services-
cambridgeshire/emotional-health-and-wellbeing-services  
 

Apps 
 
Head space, calm harm, cove, chill panda, worry time, worry tree and Mindful Gnats. 
 
 

https://www.place2be.org.uk/
https://www.cpft.nhs.uk/childrens-young-peoples-and-families-services-/
https://www.keep-your-head.com
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent
https://www.annafreud.org/resources/family-wellbeing
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/what-we-do/children-young-people-health-services-cambridgeshire/emotional-health-and-wellbeing-services
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/what-we-do/children-young-people-health-services-cambridgeshire/emotional-health-and-wellbeing-services












 

Outdoor Learning in Purple Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, Purple Class took their learning into the village. They walked around 
the streets and even  explored the church yard, looking at physical and human 
features. The children had a photography competition and took photos of the   
different features they spotted. Some were excellent and it was very hard to 
judge. Lots of the children tried to capture images that incorporated both physical 
and human features which was most  impressive.  Well done to Jacob and Teddy 
for winning with their wonderful photo of the cross. 

 

During the walk the adults on the trip collected litter for their art sculptures in the   
afternoon. The children helped to spot the litter. We were disappointed with how 
much we found around our lovely village.  The children then created two different 
sculptures. One of man made items and one of natural resources. All the      
sculptures were fabulous.  

Well done Purple Class. 



 
 

Purple Class: 

Purple Class had a fantastic Internet day. We started the day with a 
lot of discussion around our likes and fears around being online. We 
interviewed each other to find common interests and designed our 
own interview questions. 

We then had a class game where we ordered online activities from 
the most favoured to the least favoured. 

After that, we spent some time watching a live online lesson from 
BBC teach where we learnt about Artificial Intelligence and learnt 
about the pros and cons of it as well as designing our own robots 
that use AI. We also played a team game trying to figure out   
whether the statements from the video were true or false. All the 
creations were great and well thought out. Finally, we learnt about 
online gaming and how to stay safe when playing online. We       
finished the day by creating our own Super heroes that could save 
us from the online world. 

Orange Class: 

Orange Class engaged in a variety of activities as part of Safer          
Internet Day 2024. The theme this year focused on ‘Making 
Change’. The children provided some insightful and mature tips and 
experiences of how they keep themselves safe online. They 
planned and performed, in groups, a commercial informative advert, 
aimed at other children and families, which we recorded on the 
iPads.  

Orange Class also learnt how to identify and recognise safe apps 
and completed a reading comprehension, teaching them about 
online safety. They also completed an online safety booklet and   
designed a family ‘household online safety plan’. It was fantastic to 
see the children sharing their experiences and understanding the 
benefits of the online world, but also recognising how they can stay 
safe. 

 

https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resources/ks2-subjects/ks2-ict/safer-internet-day-computing-subjects-key-stage-2-year-3-4-5-6


 

 

 

 

Yellow Class: 
 
For Safer Internet Day, Yellow Class spent the day learning about  
using social media.  They explored what social media is; age          
restrictions for different apps; the benefits of using social media and 
associated risks; what a digital footprint is and how they can use     
social internet more safely.  They then worked in small teams to    
present a balanced argument about the information that they had 
learnt.  

The following day, the children were able to use their rehearsed 
knowledge to produce some very impressive double-page spreads on 
social media by children.   

Please enjoy sharing their presentation. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y_TqMGCa_G4 

 

Green Class: 
 
Tuesday's Internet Safety Day saw Green class carry out a computer 
related survey to understand how our browsing habits can be used to 
give us more of what we want to see. Then we watched a clip about AI 
and how it is already being used, as well as how people predict it will be 
able to be used to help us in the future. 
 
In the afternoon we developed an internet safety board game where 
good choices were rewarded and poor choices penalised. Most of us 
finished off the day by testing out our games.  

https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resources/ks2-subjects/ks2-ict/safer-internet-day-computing-subjects-key-stage-2-year-3-4-5-6
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y_TqMGCa_G4


 

Red Class: 

For Safer Internet Day, Red Class discussed what they used the     
internet for (which turned out to be lots of things). We had a            
discussion around what the word trust means and that we are not able 
to trust everything that we see on the internet because anybody can 
post something. Following this, the children had a think about the 
trusted adults in their lives they could go to if they were unhappy 
about something which they saw online. 

 

During the next part of the day, we discussed how to stay safe online 

and what is and isn’t ok to share with people on the internet. From 

this, the children designed their own avatar and username as well as 

writing a sentence to tell other people how to stay safe online. 

 

 

 

 

 

Rainbow class: 

Rainbow Class listened to a story about Smartie the penguin and how 

he kept safe when using the internet. We had lots of discussions on 

how we can stay safe and who we could tell if we were worried about 

anything we saw on our tablets, iPads or computers. Some of us drew 

pictures of the person we could ask for help, others made Smartie 

penguin masks and created collages of Smartie. 

https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resources/ks2-subjects/ks2-ict/safer-internet-day-computing-subjects-key-stage-2-year-3-4-5-6


 

Blue Class: 

On Tuesday this week, the whole school joined in with Safer Internet 
Day. The theme this year was ‘Inspiring change’ which included 
changes that have happened in the history of technology as well as 
changes we might see in our daily use of technology. We started off 
the day with an assembly led by Mrs Chalkley to discuss changes in 
technology over time as well as changes that might cause us to feel 
different emotions. We discussed who to talk to in the event of seeing 
something upsetting online. 

In Blue Class, we started by sorting pictures of phones, computers, 
musical devices and gaming consoles. We ordered them from oldest 
to newest and talked about what features make the newer models 
easier for the user. Then we designer our own technology of the         
future. 

We watched the BBC live lesson all about AI technology, took part in 
quizzes and discussed what we had found out. Then we made online 
safety posters and had a go at programming micro: bits in groups. 

We also listened to a story about changes on an online game and  

answered questions about the story and what we would do in the 

same situation. 

https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resources/ks2-subjects/ks2-ict/safer-internet-day-computing-subjects-key-stage-2-year-3-4-5-6


 

 

Chinese New Year - Rainbow Class 

 

 

Rainbow Class have been learning about the Chinese New Year which is on    
Saturday. We watched some Chinese lion and dragon dancing and heard the 
story of the Chinese Zodiac. During our literacy lesson, the children wrote lists 
of all the animals from the story. In maths, we got the chance to practise writing 
Chinese numerals in red sand as red is lucky in Chinese culture. The class    
Noodle Bar has been very popular, serving dumplings, spring rolls and, of 
course, noodles with carrots and mange tout. Delicious! 
 
Also, the children made traditional red money envelopes, lanterns, dragon 
streamers and using wax, wrote their name in Chinese which they painted over 
with a colour wash. We finished the week off making a huge dragon painting 
which everyone helped with and is now displayed on the wall in the classroom. 

Happy New Year to everyone! 



Awards & Celebrations 

Attendance 

Our attendance figures for the 

week ending Friday 2nd of        

February are as follows:- 

Gold   Purple  

Silver  Blue 

Bronze Orange 

The winner of the 100%             

attendance prize for week ending   

2nd of February is Lilly in Green 

Class 

Whole School Carol Singing at St Clements Church 

On Wednesday 20th December, the whole school will be participating in carol 

singing at St Clements Church. Parents are invited and are requested to sit at 

the back of the Church.  

1st Kingfishers 

2nd Marsh Harriers 

3rd Swans 

4th  Cranes 

Above and Beyond  

  This week’s Above and Beyond goes to   

 Riley in Orange Class for his acts of   

 kindness towards others and for his       

 increased confidence in 

 seeking support from adults.  

 



 Abi in Orange Class took part in a Karate competition  last 

 weekend. She won two bronze medals in Kata. She gained 

 these in older year group categories.  

 

 

 Amelia in Orange Class won a street dancing trophy. 

 

Well done !! 

Awards & Celebrations 

BFG 

Upcoming Dates 

1st March - Selling sweets on the playground 

4th March - Next Meeting at 6.30pm 

8th March - Mothers day Pop Up Shop 

15th March - School Disco  

Information 

World Book Day - 7th March 2024 

 

We are pleased to announce that Beaupre will be celebrating World Book 
Day on Thursday 7

th
 March 2024.  Children are invited to come to school as 

their   favourite book character.  There will be an opportunity for parents to 
visit their children’s classes to join in with some of the activities during the              

morning.  Further details to follow after half-term. 
Mrs Summers 





Please order this meal on Select in the normal way. 







Dates for your diary -  New events shown in bold 

2024  

15th February TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

16th February School breaks up for half term 

26th February Children return to school 

27th February Tempest Photography - Class Group Photos 

7th March Blue Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

7th March World Book Day. Details to follow 

11th March Yr6 Careers Event. Letter to follow 

22nd March TL Productions - Last Order date for delivery to school on 28th March 

28th March TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

28th March School breaks up for Easter 

16th April  Children return to school on Tuesday. (Monday 15th April—Staff Training Day) 

25th April Red Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

6th May May Bank Holiday. School closed 

22nd May Dinosaur Day—Rainbow Class only 

24th May School breaks up for half term 

3rd June Children return to school 

6th June Rainbow Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

26th June Yar 5 Literacy Festival trip. Letter to follow 

12th July TL Productions - Last Order date for delivery to school on 18th July 

15th July Bikeability in school for 4 days. Year 5 

18th July TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

19th July School breaks up for Summer 


